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CORTLAND

Mike Shafer
Mike Shafer has been a member of the CBRC for nearly 30 
years, and is our point man for the Rotary Foundation.
The Rotary Foundation is a world wide organization with assets 
around $2.5-3 billion.  It’s goals are to grow local economies, fight 
diseases, protect the environment, and education.
A big emphasis of the Rotary Foundation is the eradication of 
polio; in 1988, when the Foundation and the World Health 
Organization teamed up, there were 388,000 cases of polio 
worldwide. In 2016 the number of new polio cases was 16!  It has 
inched up to roughly 1000 cases in 2021, due to wild polio; 
thankfully attitudes have changed in Afghanistan and Pakistan, 
and the Foundation is optimistic about driving down the rate of 
polio.
The Rotary Foundation asks each member to donate $100 every 
year, it even will work with $2 a week, if that helps a Rotarian. 
Mike is our Club’s latest Paul Harris Plus Five recipient, which 
reflects his tremendous giving in donations and service.
Steve Cinquanti showed us the ease of donating to the Rotary 
Foundation by using our website (CortlandBreakfastrotary.org).  A 
charter member of our Club, Steve relayed some of the projects 
our Club has participated in:  electrification of a village in the 
Dominican Republic, Braille machines to India, computers to the 
Philippines, and fresh water to a village in Vietnam.
We’d like to thank Mike for helping us to better understand the 
purpose of the Rotary Foundation, and for his unerring work for 
our Club!
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http://CortlandBreakfastrotary.org


HAPPYDOLLARS
Mark Hahn is grateful for our guest and for his girlfriend 

making it back from Poland;

Bob Martin reminded us that this Saturday, the 16th, is 
Lime Hollow’s 30th anniversary, and there will be a Re 

Cap Music performance (p.5);

Dianne Higgins is celebrating ten days on Cape Cod;         


GlennReisweber wished Matt Banazek a Happy Birthday, 
and noted that he was sitting at the “Grumpy Old Men 

Club” table;

Mike Shafer welcomed Corinne to our Club and 

congratulated the Center for the Arts for the sold out Pat 
Metheney concert tonight;


Matt Banazek reported on his tremendous trip to 
Ireland.

Don Richards.                                  He’s the Prez!

Kurt Behrenfeld, Terry Cahill.         The first people you see at our meeting!

Conrad Janke                                   Providing us with a dollop of wisdom.

Mark Helms, Matt Banazek.            Birthday Boys!

Corinne Hayes.                                 Our guest (next week—member!).

Mark Hahn.                                        Is a winner!

17 + 3 Zoom.                                     Witnessed a great presentation!

This Sunday, September 17, 2pm, Center for the Arts, is the Toys for 
Tots Concert (p. 3).  Free admission, a Goodwill Donation will be 
addressed.  Today we passed the basket for those who can’t attend 
and we raised $103!


Our chicken Barbeque with the Noon Club is September 30 at Bob’s 
Barbeque on Rte. 281.  Please get your preorders in (p. 4).


 Next Wednesday, September 20, we will be inducting into our Club 
Corinne Hayes.


Our Annual River Clean Up will be on September 30 at 830am, meet 
at the far south end of Elm St.


Sheila Ossit of the Noon Club provided us with info on Harvest of Gold 
for the Cortland Memorial Foundation on September 22 (p. 6), and the 
Crown City Divas Breast Cancer Awareness Ride on September 30 (p. 
7).
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